Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, July 2, 2012

The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, July 2, 2012 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Ashley Warren

Council Members Absent: Lee Lovette
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Rob Jennings, Clerk Melanie Hamilton

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Councilmember Allen presented a Good Citizen Award on behalf of the Community Pride Organization to Wesley Anderson and Terry Jordan. This distinction is awarded to individuals who recognize needs of the town and selflessly address those needs with no expectation of reward or thanks. Mr. Anderson and Mr. Jordan have both exemplified these characteristics time and time again and the Community Pride Organization is thrilled to be able to recognize their efforts publicly and thank them for their tireless work on behalf of the Town of Haw River.
Public Hearings

7:03 pm

The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a public hearing to discuss a Special Use Permit request for a daycare facility at 1138 NC Hwy 49 (Tax Map 13-21-3). 
Manager Earp spoke briefly to the Council regarding a request from Latoya Poole for a Special use Permit for a daycare facility at the property located at 1138D N NC Hwy 49 (Tax Map 13-21-3) presently zoned I-1. Ms. Poole already operates two other daycare facilities, one in Haw River and one in Mebane. This third facility would be for the purposes of before and after school programming.
The Mayor opened the public hearing and no members of the public chose to speak. The Mayor then closed the public hearing.
Consent Agenda

7:07 pm

The Council reviewed the previous meeting minutes from the June 4, 2012 council meeting and June 11, 2012 Special Meeting for Budget. 
Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 4-0.
Old Business
7:08 pm
The Town Council reviewed and considered the request from ALCO Development regarding waiving tap fees for the remaining lots of Henry’s Farm Subdivision.

Councilmember Warren recused herself.

Manager Earp addressed the Council regarding the request from ALCO Development to have the tap fees waived for the remaining lots in the Henry’s Farm Subdivision. Manager Earp presented his additional findings per the Council request at the June 4, 2012 meeting. The Council had asked Manager Earp to find out how much the developer invested to get the sewer trunk line to the property line of the subdivision, how many lots are left in the subdivision, and if there are any plans for other phases to the subdivision. Manager Earp reported that the developer invested $74,003.90 to get sewer service to the property line, there are 35 lots left to sell in the subdivision, and there are no plans for additional phases in the subdivision. 
After brief discussion regarding these numbers, Councilmember Allen made a motion to waive the tap fees for the remaining lots of Henry’s Farm Subdivision per the request from ALCO Development. Motion carried 3-0.
New Business

7:11pm
The Town Council discussed a request from Latoya Poole concerning a Special Use Permit request for a daycare facility at 1138 N NC Hwy 49, Tax Map #13-21-3.
Ms. Latoya Poole was not present at the council meeting and Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to table the discussion. Motion carried 4-0.

The Town Council reviewed and considered a contract with Winston, Williams, Creech, Evans and Company, LLC (WWCE) to perform the 2011-2012 Audit. 

Manager Earp informed that Council that the performance of the 2011-2012 audit will be the third and final year of the Town’s agreement with WWCE to perform the Town’s audit services. Each year the Council is required to approve the current year audit contract. 

Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to approve the audit contract with Winston, Williams, Creech, Evans, and Company, LLC for the performance of the 2011-2012 audit. Motion carried 4-0.
The Town Council considered setting a special meeting in late July for review and approval of a resolution concerning the payoff of the construction loan and completing the permanent financing of the Main Pump Station Replacement Project. 
The Town Council set a special meeting for Monday, July 23, 2012 at 6:00pm at 403 E. Main Street to consider approval of a resolution concerning the payoff of the construction loan and completion of permanent financing of the Main Pump Station Replacement Project.

The Town Manager presented to the council a final report on changes and amendments to the 2011-2012 Budget.

Manager Earp presented the Council with the line item transfers and amendments made to perform the year end cleanup of the 2011-2012 Budget. Manager Earp noted to the council that none of these changes were transfers between funds to cover expenses, but were cleanup items within funds that are performed yearly. Approval of these items are not required but are provided to the Council for informational purposes. The Council, at a previous meeting, gave the Manager the authority to approve budget amendments and transfers for purpose of year end cleanup.
7:21 pm

Manager’s Update


· There is legislation on the table at the State level that could delay the Lake Jordan Rule compliance date by two years. The Town has already developed an ordinance, received DENR approval, and created a project list for when projects must be started. Currently, the Town is preparing to start the required projects in 2017 barring an extension by the current legislation.
· The recycling bin switch out has been completed and the new pickup service will begin Tuesday, July 3rd. 

· The Town maps have been updated to include recent annexations and zoning changes.

· The Stone Street pump station is up and running and the finishing touches of the project are in the process of being completed.

· The annual sewer permit inspection by NCDENR has been completed and the Town passed with no significant issues.

· Manager Earp asked the Council to consider not renewing the Town’s contract with the NCDOC for inmate labor for the 2012-2013 year. Councilmember Allen made a motion to not renew the contract with NC Department of Corrections. Motion carried 4-0.

· Manager Earp presented the Council with a Resolution to Approve Financing Terms in order to finance $23,000 for the purchase of the new recycling carts with BB&T for 3 years at a rate of 2.49%. Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the Resolution to Approve Financing with BB&T. Motion carried 4-0.
There being no further business of the council, Mayor Boggs asked for a motion to adjourn.

7:38 pm

Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor Boggs

Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk




